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IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF 

 

TEL-ONE NETWORK SERVICES, INC. 

 

For a Certificate of Public Convenience and 

Necessity to operate as a “CLC” and “NDIEC” to 

operate as a Telephone Corporation within the 

State of California 

In Response to: 

Application No. 16-08-008 
Decision No. 17-07-009 

 

CPUC ID # U-7327-C 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RESPONSE TO DECISION 17-07-009 PROVIDING NOTICE OF ACCEPTANCE 

OF THE CERTIFICATE OF PUBLIC CONVENIENCE AND NECESSITY (“CPCN”) 
 

In response to Decision 17-07-009 (Application 16-08-008), Tel-One Network Services, 

Inc. hereby gives written notice that we accept the Certificate of Public Convenience and 

Necessity (“CPCN”) from the California Public Utilities Commission, respective to the terms 

and conditions outlined in the Decision. 

Tel-One Network Services, Inc. will follow all rules and procedures set forth by the State 

of California and the California Public Utilities Commission and will comply with all of the 

terms and conditions of D.17-07-009 granting us the CPCN. 

Pursuant to Item 3 of the Order stating that “Tel-One Network Services, Inc. must file, in 

this docket, a written acceptance of the certificate within 30 days of the effective date of this 

decision.” Tel-One Network Services, Inc. hereby gives notice that it accepts the CPCN granted 

by Decision 17-07-009.  

Contemporaneous with this acceptance, Tel-One Network Services, Inc. is: 

a) Filing a Tier-1 advice letter to the Director of Communications containing a copy of 

the license holder’s executed bond issued by Hartford.  Tel-One Network Services, 

Inc.;  (Item 6 of the order) 

b) Providing the Commission’s Consumer Affairs Branch with the names and addresses 

and telephone numbers of the individual to whom consumer complaints should be 

directed.  (Item 11 of the order) This information will be kept up to date, and will be 

updated annually in accordance with rules set forth in the order. 
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c) Providing the Commission’s Communication Division with its’ updated contact 

information; (Item 12 of the order) 

 

In addition, contemporaneous with this filing, Tel-One Network Services, Inc. has also 

applied to become a non-pole-owner associate member of the Northern California Joint Pole 

Association.  We have also signed a Fiber Master License Agreement with PG&E for use of 

portions of their fiber optic facilities. 

Pursuant with Item 5 of the Order, Tel-One Network Services, Inc. will inform the 

Director of Communications Division, in writing no later than five days after the commencement 

of consumer services.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Aaron Woolfson, President 

Tel-One Network Services, Inc. 

286 12th Street 

San Francisco, Ca 94103 

Phone: (415) 688-2289 

Email: woolfson@tel-one.net 
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